
 

Tonight; Bearded Fishermen; Uncle Pete, Zeb Kato, Shane Morton, Heidi Fletcher 
Introduction: Yvonne Young 

Vote of Thanks: Ed Zonneveldt 
Future Programs:   
 

19 Mar; Emma McKirnery, Falls Prevention 
Introduction: Phil Brown 
Vote of Thanks: Simon Brown 
 

26 Mar; Peter Lacey, ‘Extraordinary Histories’, South 
Coast History Society 
Introduction: Dom Fondacaro 
Vote of Thanks: Tony Fondacaro 
 

April is Rotary’s Environmental Month 
2 Apr; TBA 
9 Apr; TBA 
16 Apr; TBA 
 

May is Rotary’s Youth Service Month 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Meeting’s Report; 5 March 2024  
 

Vice President PP Phil Brown welcomed the members and guests visiting Rotarians P. Barbara Edwards and Louise 
McGilvray, from the Rotary Club of Macarthur Sunrise D9675, Richard Zuber (guest of Tim Trescowthick), Shannon 
Burchmore, Kylie Fergusson and Jason Russell. 
Tony Fondacaro gave the Club Service report. 
Secretary Issa Shalhoub; Board Meeting on Monday 11 March,  

RYPEN, unfortunately our club is not sponsoring a student, PLEASE members keep that program in mind for the next 
RYPEN camp and also for any youth programs. Our youths are the future of our community and country. 
BOF would like us to erect their flags on the Highway, Ian Tibbles and Guy Porter offered to help Simon Brown. 

Vocational Director Yvonne Young; thank you to the members who helped at the Milton Show Steak Bar. 
a bus has been booked for the Blue Scope Trip, lunch at a hotel, 11 May 2024, 
our club has received an SOS email asking for nominations for the RYPEN weekend, 56 students are attending. 

Treasurer Ed Zonneveldt on finance; all good, 
Our club donated $1,000 to the Community Resource Centre, as agreed last week 

- POSITIONS VACANT: President Nominee, 
and an Attendance Officer, please volunteer and let Ed know. 

International Director Tim Trescowthick; for the Youth Exchange we have two host families, more required, please spread the 
word, not necessarily a Rotary family. 

Tim is looking into a Polio movie premiere. 

Community Director Geoff Johns; a Sunday 24 March BBQ roster was circulated,  
 Park Care helpers received an email; an online induction, 
 21 March Bunnings Family night, Clive Cross volunteered, but he was the only one, Rotary will not be represented. 
 The camper van sale will go online. 
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 March is Rotary’s Water, Sanitation, and Hygiene Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar 
15-17 Mar Fri-Sun RYPEN - Wagga 
23 March Sat BOF Ball at DLC 

RSA helpers needed 
24 Mar Sun Bunnings BBQ 
31 Mar EASTER Sunday. RSA holders needed 
10 Apr Our Club’s Anniversary 
25 Apr Thurs ANZAC Day 
11 May Sat Trip Blue Scope  

12 June Wed SESCA at DLC 
22 June Sat District Changeover @Young 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Louise Garrett 0432 091 991 
loumgarr@gmail.com by NOON ON MONDAY.  

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the 
caterer will not mind extras. 

 

Birthdays:  
13 Mar; Deb Fondacaro. 

Anniversaries:  
None this week. 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:loumgarr@gmail.com


Phil Brown thanked the helpers with setting up the stage; John Payne, John Hozack, Geoff Johns, Tim Trescowthick and 
Ian Tibbles. 

Phil attended a Suicide Prevention meeting, as it is on Crown Land, Rotarians should be able to help maintain the area, 
as we do with the Rotary Park. 

 Binoculars to be installed soon, and signs with the authorisation of Lifeline. 

Wayne Fry on the MHERV, Wayne received a thank you email as well as stats from Susanne Thompson, MHERV Operations 
Manager, North Lake Mac Rotary, Satellite Club of Warners Bay, 84 community members attended the van, including 15 women. 
Great success. 
Milton Show Beer (54 entries) and Wine (51 entries) tasting; Beer winner, for the second year in a row Greg Bradburry and Wine 
winner was Chris Nikolovski.  Wane thanked all the sponsors. 
The show was a great financial success. 

President of RC of Macarthur Sunrise, Barbara Edwards has been a Rotarian for 27 years, fourth time President, 19 members, 
nearly half women and half men, meet every Wednesday 6:45am at a cafe, the club is involved with all the various Youths 
Program, 24 hours walk for cancer support, DV, disabilities, Dolly P the Koala which raises funds for End Polio and the Dolly 
Parton Imaginary Library.  Barbara and Louise exchanged Banners 

Yvonne Young spoke on the making of a fruit cake, rich and boil ones, Yvonne won the first prize and going later in the year to 
the Group Final. 
Yvonne’s journey with the Milton Show started over 40 years ago, Crochet and Knitting Stewardess and now is a Senior Vice 
President. 
Yvonne also spoke on her Rotary journey which started in 2011 and has been involved ever since with different Board positions. 

Raffle winners; thank you Yvonne Young for donating your Milton Show winning Fruit Cakes (rich and boil); Geoff Johns, Guy 
Porter, Dale Wilford and Robin Cantrill. 

   
 

End of report. 

  
 

Helpers at the Milton Show 
Steak Bar, 1 and 2 March 2024. 
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